AGENDA



Hyde Park School PTO Meeting

January 6, 2020 | 7:30 pm

BOARD MEMBERS

Ed Paff - President | Jacquie Purcell - Vice President | Brandon Hunter - Treasurer | Page Lee - Vice Treasurer Michele Godsey - Secretary | Ashley Tolokonsky - Fundraising Chair | Dawn Wolfe - Extracurricular Coordinator Tricia Sundbeck - Volunteer Coordinator | Mike Brugh - Athletic Director

7:30 Committee Reports

- Financial Update Brandon Hunter & Page Lee
 - Budget Update & Vote
 - \$17,880 in Read-a-Thon revenue.
 - shopping cards and restaurant nights have brought in substantial revenue
 - \$26K in revenue
 - Some revenue and expense items have been removed b/c they're not going to happen due to COVID.
- Fundraising Ashley Tolokonsky
 - Restaurant Nights

Currito: \$74

Raising Cane's: \$346

Evereve: \$95

Book Fair: around \$100

Spirit Wear: around \$150

- o Extracurriculars Dawn Wolfe
 - Looking for online options for extracurriculars

- Video Game Club: starting in the next two weeks
- Volunteering Ed Paff
 - Team to Reach out to businesses for virtual Spring Celebration
- Athletics Mike Brugh
 - Basketball underway, only 1 COVID case
 - Approved to do practice for K-1 and some 2 in HPS
 - Transitioned from Hyde Park Community Program to a CPS program.
 - Assigned a CPS home gym (either Clark or Walnut Hills), and so must follow
 CPS rules of no spectators
 - Will be streaming games (volunteer positions via SignUp Genius to fill these roles)
 - Spring Sports are upon us: will be sending out registration email soon via
 Sports Engine: Baseball for younger kids; soccer; running club; volleyball;
 softball
- LSDMC- Kristin Hunter, Kate Loveland, Megan Marshall
 - No Update from LSDMC/no December meeting took place
 - ILT: Info meeting for 6th grade parents next Thursday
 - Moving on Ceremony for 6th Grade

Virtual Field Day?

 Budget can be adjusted to allot \$ to have some sort of event; Mike Brugh to update at a later date.

7:50 Current Initiatives – Ed Paff

- Class Photos Jacquie Purcell
 - A photographer is able to take pictures that people submit and create class composites
 - Have all the photos by next week

- Room parents to help facilitate getting everyone's picture included
- Teacher Appreciation: nearly \$15,000 raised; average of \$60 per donation; \$230
 checks sent to all teachers and staff
 - Teacher Appreciation Video was a big hit!
- o Distance Learning Support
 - We've offered \$100/teacher to help fund distance learning materials

8:00 Principal's Report – Jill Sunderman

- 6th Grade Info Night next Thursday
- Two parent volunteers are needed for HPS Positive Choice Committee
 - Meet once a month, promotes positive behavior; helps promote positive culture within the school.
- Plan to get teachers vaccinated; possibly within the next 3 weeks.

8:10 Questions / Comments